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Current voting members are:
Eight officers
Six area vice presidents
Eleven standing committee chairs
Twenty-five clusters (There are up to three cluster coordinators per cluster; at a given meeting, each cluster has one vote)

Proposal: Amend the MCCPTA bylaws to include officers, area vice presidents, and standing committee chairs as voting members of the board. Cluster coordinators would not be voting members, but would be invited to attend the meetings and participate in discussions. 


Considerations-

Duties of the board:
1. Create committees
2. Approve and submit annual budget to the first delegate assembly of the year (delegates must approve)
3. Approve nominating committee names to submit to delegates (delegates must approve)
4. Approve plans of work for MCCPTA standing committees
5. Select auditing committee or auditor
6. Take care of MCCPTA business between delegate assemblies
7. Fiduciary duty; complete Boardsmanship and fiduciary duty

Advantages of the proposed change:
1. As non-voting members of the board, the CCs would be able to focus all energy on cluster activities and support. They should spend time supporting local PTAs and advocating for needs of the cluster. 
2. CCs would no longer have fiduciary duties, relieving a burden. However, they would see financial reports.
3. As delegates, they would still vote on the budget and nominating committee
4. If they attend board meetings, they would hear discussion of committee work plans.
5. If they attend board meetings, they would hear discussion of topics prior to delegate assemblies. They can provide feedback to voting members.

Possible disadvantages to the change:
CCs may be less informed about MCCPTA and MCPS issues if they do not attend meetings or pay attention to board meeting materials.
CCs may feel less connected to MCCPTA and be more narrowly focused when testifying at BOE or county council.

To reduce these disadvantages, area vice presidents must communicate with CCs frequently. They need to ensure CCs are informed of MCCPTA activities and relay feedback from CCs to the board.
